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Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 4th March 2024 at 7.30pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT

Councillors:


Mike Hall 






Dieter Parry     
Anne Beale





Colin Edmond
Nikki Swindle 
John Harrison 

Michael Edwards- nonvoting member
Apologies.                Cllr Paula Spenceley


                             
Members of Public:         1
Officers:


Amanda Hilton – Clerk



 
 

Absent:


0
In the Chair


Mike Hall

It was noted this meeting was being recorded. The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.
 
23/396
The Chairman thanked members and the members of public for attending the meeting, and reminded members that the decision to approve or otherwise a planning application is vested in the ‘Planning Authority’ which is, as far as Heybridge Parish Council (HPC) is concerned, Maldon District Council (MDC). However, the Planning Authority, must take into consideration the documented observations and recommendations of HPC before proceeding to a decision. 
23/397
Apologies




 Apologies were received from Cllr P Spenceley.
23/398
Minutes
The minutes of the Planning Meeting held on Monday 5th February 2024 were received. It was RESOLVED the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 5th February 2024 be approved and confirmed.
23/399
Interests

District Cllrs, P Spenceley and N Swindle declared they are District Ward members. Cllr Edmond declared he is a Director of Essex Waterway and a Director of Cloughton Court Management Company.
23/400
Public Participation.


The Chairman invited a member of public (MOP) to address members


regarding Barrow Marsh Holiday Park. The MOP gave a very detailed 

presentation regarding issues they are facing. It was noted the MOP had been in contact with the Clerk and Cllr N Spenceley. The Chairman reminded members that the area of concern was just outside of Heybridge, and therefore the council were restricted to what actions it could take.

After a lengthy discussion it was RESOLVED the Clerk would continue to assist the MOP with regards to the carpark area. 



The Chairman thanked the MOP for attending the meeting and
23/401
Planning Applications


Members considered submitting comments on applications received. 


a) Application:
24/00137/HOUSE 
Proposal:
Two storey side extension, Single storey front porch extension with canopy. Changes to fenestration.
Location:
School House Rowan Drive Heybridge Maldon



It was RESOLVED to submit the following comment:

The proposal will maximise the amenity of the premise for its residents.
23/402
Other Planning Matters
a) The Chairman confirmed application 23/00648 had been refused and thanked the sterling efforts of the parish council’s residents and members.
The Clerk updated members of correspondence received from a resident with regards to an extension to a property in their road, which had not to their knowledge had planning permission, The resident had asked that the Clerk assist with investigation into this matter. The Chairman invited members to consider the request. It was RESOLVED the Planning Committee can only consider applications that are received from the Planning Authority and therefore it would be the responsibility of the resident to make enquiries with the Planning Authority. It was also RESOLVESD the Clerk would write to the resident to inform them of the resolution made by the Committee. 
23/403
Future Meetings

a) The next meeting of the Events Committee Meeting will be held on Monday 11th March 2024 at 7.30pm

b) The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 18th March 2024 at 7.30pm.

c) The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee will be held on Monday 25th March 2024 at 7.00pm.

d) The next meeting of the Planning Committee will be held on 
Tuesday 2nd April 2024 at 7.30pm. 
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